MINUTES

Graduate Programs Council 
September 16, 2009
Attendance: Present – Eberly, Epperson, Leake, Hydro, Speaker, Seto, Tarter.

Excused: Bakewell-Sachs, Ball, Rice

Approval of Minutes: No minutes were submitted from May 6, 2009 informal discussion with the Provost 

Dean Report: 

Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies Report: Susan Hydro reported that the Graduate Office received 1036 applications to the various programs in 2009.  This number is a 27% increase from last year’s 814 applicants. In spite of receiving more applications fewer students actually enrolled this year compared to 2008.  However, those enrolled for Fall 2009 registered for 4201 credits compared to 4077 credits from last Fall.  Additionally, she discussed efforts to improve reporting on issues such as “enrollment trends”, that is, how long it takes students to complete a specific program.  The use of an exit survey may assist in understanding the graduate student experience.  The Spring Graduate Newsletter would like to feature a story about one or two of our students – please submit names of possible candidates to Susan.

Announcements:  Michele Tarter reported progress on the development of a 5 year Masters program for English teachers   
Old Business:  
New Business:

1. Elected Kathy Speaker as Chair and Michele Tarter as Vice Chair

2. Reviewed the charge of the Council and agreed the phrase “serves as the appeals committee for graduate dismissal and readmittance” should be deleted to accurately reflect the responsibility of the group.
3. Kathy Speaker will generate a short term and long term agenda

4. The group proposed the following agenda items for the 2009-2010 academic year:

a. Explore electronic strategies to enhance the TCNJ learning experience including hybrid course models.  Investigate what aspirant peers institutions are doing in this area. Consider the Library as a valuable resource.
b. Meeting with the Vice Provost to discuss the Teaching and Learning Center

c. Policy for grading and exams
d. Dean of Graduate Studies

e. PAWS 

f. Review of policies and Policy Manual (S. Hydro)

g. Review Adjunct Handbook

h. Coordinator representation at Leaders Meeting 

5. As part of the review of the proposed certificate in Women’s and Gender Study, representatives from the program will be invited to the next GPC meeting to discuss the proposal.   
Respectfully submitted, 

D. Leake
